
The Vermont
Conference

of the
United Church of Christ

Purpose (from the Gospel of Matthew): 
To love God with all our heart, mind, soul, and strength and our neighbor as ourselves

Vision:
United in Christ's love, a just world for all

Mission: 
United in Spirit and inspired by God's grace, we welcome all, love all, and seek justice for all

Weekly E-News Winter Edition January 5th, 2023

Table of Contents

1) Message from the Conference
2) Latest News
3) Prayer Concerns

4) Around the Conference
5) Save the Date & Cont. Ed Resources
6) VTCUCC Classifieds

​Message from the Conference

Dear Beloved Community in the Vermont
Conference,

We stand here in the first few days of a New Year,
with all the expectation and hope we can muster.
Tomorrow is the Feast of the Epiphany that begins
a season of stars and wise ones, of finding the
sacred in all things and in spreading the Good

News with our voices, hands and hearts. This is a time ripe with
possibilities, where we stand at the beginning of a new journey that
will lead us both out of ourselves and deep within.

In some of our congregations, this Sunday will be Star Sunday. We
will once again remember the journey of the Magi led by a star,
encountering a dangerous person of power and going home by
another way. Paper stars will be handed out or chosen containing a
word to accompany us as we live and pray and journey over the
next year.

I wonder, what will each of us discover as we travel through this
new year? What word might call to us and become part of the
transformation that all journeys invite? Where is a light to guide us?
What danger might we face? What companionship might we find?
Happy Epiphany! I’ll see you on the journey.

http://www.vtcucc.org/
https://www.ucc.org/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=813G_jS9PDk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QIhEWHL8Rjw&t=31s
https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/57722934-3d0c-4f40-8b38-4c125c834fcd.pdf
https://sites.google.com/view/uccwc/home?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/view/uccwc/home?authuser=0
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSflQhMihPW22h5yf4RTmtMoET9-9cxrYEtP5g4chqPsTq2HnA/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:ochoar@ucc.org


In peace and hope,
Lynn 

PLEASE HAVE ALL DONATIONS FOR BASIC SUPPORT
(OCWM), 5 FOR 5 MISSIONS, FRIENDS OF THE CONFERENCE,

THE HOPE FUND, AND PER CAPITA IN BY JANUARY 15TH,
2023. THIS IS WHEN OUR BOOKS WILL CLOSE!

Latest News

DataHub is Open for Yearbook Info!
Access DataHub!!!

It’s that time again for the UCC to begin preparing the
Yearbook & Directory for the coming year. We are
deeply grateful for your continued efforts to help us
maintain up-to-date and accurate data, especially as
2022 has continued to be a year of pandemic
challenges and uncertainty. To best help us prepare for
the upcoming Yearbook & Directory, please consider
the important items in the sections below.

Yearbook Instructions

https://datahub.ucc.org/login.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2fDefault.aspx
https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/25da3fba-7f64-485b-a1f4-c46df918848f.pdf


The Vermont Conferences 228th Annual
Meeting will be connecting the dots between
creation justice, economic justice,
environmental justice, and LBGTQ justice.

Our workshops this year are so abundant they
will happen TWICE. Stay tuned for more
information!

Our keynote speaker is Bill McKibben (pictured here) whos new
book "The Flag, the Cross, and the Station Wagon" was just
released.

“I’m curious about what went so suddenly sour with
American patriotism, American faith, and American

prosperity.”



"Like so many of us, McKibben grew up believing—
knowing—that the United States was the greatest
country on earth. As a teenager, he cheerfully led

American Revolution tours in Lexington,
Massachusetts. He sang “Kumbaya” at church. And
with the remarkable rise of suburbia, he assumed

that all Americans would share in the wealth.

But fifty years later, he finds himself in an
increasingly doubtful nation strained by bleak

racial and economic inequality, on a planet whose future is in peril.

And he is curious: What the hell happened?"

You can find the book from the sellers below!

Indie Bound Amazon Audible

Would you like to be a vendor at next years Annual Meeting?

A limited amount of display space is
available for this year’s meeting. Tables

are 8’ and may be reserved on a first
come, first served basis. Displays may be
set up Friday morning between 8-10am. A

$30 fee is being charged per table. All
organizations, committees, departments,
and vendors must pay the fee. Extension

cords can be provided. 

Use this QR code to pay for
your table if you are using
the fillable online form!

Fillable Exhibitor Form (Online)

Exhibitor Form (Print)

Practical Resources for Churches (PRC) is growing their CultivateFaith
YouTube channel! Take a peek at the playlists we've already uploaded and
subscribe so you get updates when we upload new resources. (Lots more

are coming SOON!)

https://www.indiebound.org/book/9781250823601?aff=henryholt1
https://www.amazon.com/dp/1250823609?tag=billmckibben-20
https://www.amazon.com/hz/audible/mlp/mfpdp/B09HW2ZFT4?ref=tmm_aud_title
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfBkFltNoeXATRtmhg27cyuwJhS47zCuJ-vig_o1HVp1vHcNA/viewform
https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/0bf66a46-83e7-4494-b9bb-40edffbf04d9.docx
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001onZ5GA113JNQgUDV0a0lN6bMYtTDbC3bpDMgFwXnwP7qWjSADdN4ApwmB71l3J36wTy21d9K-e131LWr-JDyYSZ6hlld6NebA-jqMG9uKdmnXNqH5jt1lEwhGTfSR_hi-mbDn950dFVe0UP0IHb5Te2Ly8_jVI9nykq_NXNcqQo-TS0bJ4kba_C-HKUqQ39u&c=pifYxI-wx-54ViNfZjN6vdmdPo4E1BtfsT1L-1F0S-ogSBlU0vFpvg==&ch=I_8fHqkvJQ43CiQS7gTV8_2f2I7_qnNYbU_oicpFSz5p2m6oIvy0vA==


OUR FIRST FREE WINTER
COMMUNITY SUPPER OF

THE SEASON SINCE COVID
WILL BE HELD AT

​THE DORSET CHURCH
ON THURSDAY, JANUARY 12,

2023
 
We will be serving (and eating!) a delicious FREE supper at The
Dorset Church, 143 Church St. (off Route 30) on THURSDAY,
JANUARY 12, 2023 Dinner will be held from 5:30 PM—7:00
PM. This is our first supper of the winter season—please come and
enjoy!
 

This month we will be serving Italian fare which will include
pasta with your choice of meat sauce or vegetarian marinara,

roasted Italian sausage, fresh mozzarella, tomato and basil
salad, broccoli with garlic and oil, and

hot crispy garlic bread and butter. 
Of course, assorted desserts will be offered as well. We offer

both wheat and gluten free choices.   
 
 
On Thursday, February 2, 2023 we will be serving your choice of a
Roast Pork Dinner complete with apple sauce, red cabbage or a
vegetarian corn chowder
 
Our last supper of the winter season will be held on Thursday,
March 23, 2023 The menu will be a Meatloaf Dinner with roasted
potatoes or a vegetarian minestrone soup. 



Please help us in congratulating

Rev. Jane Elizabeth Wilson
on her recent retirement!

Congregations on both sides of the river have been
lucky enough to have been blessed with her service.

Committed to Listen • MLK Day 2023
Sponsored by The BTS Center and the Maine Council of Churches

​January 16, 2022 • 12:15 pm (Eastern) • Online

Learn More Register

Are you a Friend of the Conference?

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hzLE-fXep8ys3IhMt2DtcqnOB9tvRDzRCrvDjDpkFxRff3Wlk7SUPDpCiQGmVqDqShMv_JCcKOYvMevn3KCspYNAg5ZoDEloHncKfA6rtnKDckBRY-fMj1jizuXNtciBGOxtHFzSEgW5IQGhrW-kiZIoCBN00ncP2zm4OwvN106t6W7vLLqkX6anJukXIY_c&c=ovWigCP3Ap0iBNzBeC6WqLbIely3PzwoMQdonPqKu6Nt723aHbYDCw==&ch=IQhNRhXA1-Po5F1WMxsu6UiP_aXqxdA503HGvRVZD427wlRQIzfK1A==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hzLE-fXep8ys3IhMt2DtcqnOB9tvRDzRCrvDjDpkFxRff3Wlk7SUPO6r95j4zQ54yFgovOqm-kDqpYByqq-NkRQKCix1A0LWXW_Q3vzbZB3ANDI6FaNCRn3oyBlAtEiW2WV25pfIIyPY2SdXVY8m6R527hd9CNKb&c=ovWigCP3Ap0iBNzBeC6WqLbIely3PzwoMQdonPqKu6Nt723aHbYDCw==&ch=IQhNRhXA1-Po5F1WMxsu6UiP_aXqxdA503HGvRVZD427wlRQIzfK1A==


You may write a check to the Vermont Conference, United Church
of Christ and mark it “Friends of the VT Conference.” Alternatively,
you may give your gift online HERE with the option of signing up

to have a regular amount withdrawn from your credit card or bank
account each month.

Please send checks to:
Vermont Conference, United Church of Christ

36 North Main Street
Randolph, VT 05060

Do you want to be part of the Hope
Fund's story?

https://secure.myvanco.com/L-Z4FF/campaign/C-128W2


You can now find the application online  HERE or by clicking the
link above!

Please help us thank the wonderful Discernment Team members
who helped make this application happen! Those team members

are:
Rev. Paul Sangree (Associate Minister, Vermont Conference),

Rev. Dan Haugh (Stowe Community Church),
Rev. Mary Hoadley (Brownington Congregational Church),

Rev. Jessica Moore (First Congregational, St. Albans),
Rev. Lava Mueller (Love Church, Randolph),
Rev. Paul Eyer (Williston Federated Church),

Rev. Caryne Eskridge (Weybridge Congregational Church )

Please send all completed applications to
VermontConference@gmail.com .

http://vtcucc.org/
mailto:VermontConference@gmail.com


PRAYER CONCERNS
All those dealing with the trauma of mass shootings

All those experiencing war and violence
All those dealing with illness and pain

All who are grieving

AROUND THE CONFERENCE
(Please let us know what your Congregation is up to by sending an email to

VermontConference@gmail.com .
You may just see yourself or someone you love in the eKit or our Facebook page!)

 Farewell, Welcome and Blessings
Pastoral Transitions since the 2021 Vermont Conference Annual Meeting

For the most up to date information click here

Don't forget to click below in your email to view the entire newsletter

mailto:VermontConference@gmail.com
http://www.vtcucc.org/farewell-blessings/


Happy Birthday to our
Clergy!

January 1st
David Joseph Dean

January 2nd
Jane Wilson

January 3rd
Joan W. Vincent

January 7th
Roger Carroll Banker Daly

Douglas S. Moore

January 9th
Douglas J. Cameron

January 12th
Nancy G. Devor

Thomas C. Kinder
Debbie Ingram

January 13th
Michael Boy

January 18th
Tracy Fye Weatherhogg

January 19th
Peter O Plagge

January 22nd
Mark D. Wilson

January 23rd
Scott Couper

January 24th
Jeremy Kirk

Erin Reardon

January 26th
Josh Simon

Happy Ordination
Anniversary to our Clergy!

January 7th
Debbie Ingram

January 14th
Kurt Shaffert

January 20th
Kevin Goldenbogen

Jean O'Bresky

January 24th
Amy Pitton

January 28th
Dereen Vanderlinde-Abernathy

This music is free and looking



for a new home! Please contact
Erika at United Community
Church in St. Johnsbury for

more information.

mailto:unitedcommunitychurchucc@gmail.com


THE TALK, VERMONT
Thank you so much for your support and

participation in what was formerly The Racism in
America Forum and, starting this fall, will be known
as The Talk, Vermont. While our focus will be on
Vermont, one of the whitest states in the nation,

and its efforts to confront and overcome the
challenges of racism and other forms of bigotry, we
shall draw upon resources both within and beyond

the state in guiding our path to a better place.

Read more here

VTCUCC CLASSIFIEDS

https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/7bde66fa-c1e2-4d28-a01c-af16006bd137.docx


MINISTRY DESCRIPTION: The Director of Youth Ministry is
responsible for developing and delivering a comprehensive

program of Christian Education for youth (6th-12th grades). It is
important that the Director inspires and excites the youth of SCC to

learn and study the faith by communicating and demonstrating a
personal passion for Jesus Christ. 

Read more (including how to apply!) HERE!

Vergennes is seeking a Sunday School Coordinator.!!!

The Congregational Church of Vergennes, United Church of Christ, is an
Open and Affirming congregation of 135 members seeking a Sunday School
Coordinator. We are a vibrant, Christian community—full of life, music, and
laughter. We have a long history of deeply appreciating the gifts of our staff

in supporting an inclusive, loving, and compassionate ministry in the heart of
our little city.

The pay rate is $25 per hour, and the hours range from 8 to 15 hours per
week depending upon applicant interest. We seek a person of faith with

experience working with children, who will direct a program of stimulating
and nourishing faith formation. If this sounds like the way you want to make

a big impact in our community, please contact Rev. Elliott Munn
at elliott@vergennesucc.org.

For more information, including the Job Description, please go to the
church's website: 

https://www.vergennesucc.org/ccfmsearch

Middle School Ministries Coordinator:
First Congregational Church UCC of

Burlington Vermont is looking for a team
player ready to work with youth in a great
location – Burlington, Vermont! The person

hired for this new part-time position will
work with our great team to oversee

programs and service-learning opportunities, facilitating the
spiritual development of youth (6th-12th grade). You’ll work with
middle school youth on Sunday mornings at FirstChurchBTV and
with our collaborative youth program (youth in grades 6 thru 12
from both the College Street Church and FirstChurchBTV) one

https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/c096bcac-5ed2-48f2-85c2-da66cc6f6ccc.pdf
mailto:elliott@vergennesucc.org
https://www.vergennesucc.org/ccfmsearch


evening per week and periodically on weekends. Learn more about
this opportunity

here: https://bit.ly/middleschoolcoordinator  Approx. 6
hours per week - $20/hour.

https://bit.ly/middleschoolcoordinator


VT CONFERENCE EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES
Christian Education:

Administration & Finance:

Music & Other Lay Ministries:
Music Director- North Pomfret Congregational 

Church Musician- Tunbridge Church 

Don't forget to click below in your email to view the entire newsletter

SAVE THE DATE!

“There’s no going back to who we
were. We have to figure out how to

move forward.”

Your church needs your leadership more than ever as we move out
of the pandemic, yet the way forward isn’t always clear. As a

leader, you face pressure for solutions and plans which are then
sabotaged from all sides. How can you discern the way forward and

lead your congregation with hope and resilience?

http://www.vtcucc.org/mt-content/uploads/2021/06/pomfret-listing-seeking-church-musician.pdf
http://www.vtcucc.org/employment-opportunities/#


Tending the Fire will teach you how to manage yourself and your
church so that you can:

• Be a healthy, non-anxious leader
• Manage difficult emotional relationships

• Avoid overwork and “underwork”
• Recognize and handle sabotage

• Discover the “next right steps” for your
churches and yourself.

Learn more and register here!!

A new year brings new opportunities to learn and grow in faith! PATHWAYS
Theological Education, Inc. is pleased to announce our January term online,

asynchronous courses that are accessible and affordable for curious
Progressive Christians. All courses are designed with the Marks of Faithful
and Effective Authorized Ministers at their core, and are helpful to anyone

who wants to develop spiritual and leadership gifts for use in the church and
the world.

—United Church of Christ History and Polity, January 11-April 7; this course
is designed according to the content recommendations of the UCC History

and Polity Network Teachers group (12 weeks, $625)
—Practicing Our Faith in the Public Square, January 11-February 21(6

https://files.constantcontact.com/ba3c05f8001/a040aebf-c5ab-4295-84d5-67eba5d5ab7a.pdf


weeks, $325)
—Understanding the Bible as a Progressive Christian, January 11-February

21 (6 weeks, $325)
—The Art of Worship, January 11-February 21 (6 weeks, $325)

We will also offer a three week Introduction to Supervised Ministry for
student ministers and their site supervisors who are participating in the

PATHWAYS Supervised Ministry track.

For more information about PATHWAYS as an organization, our courses,
and to register, please visit www.pathwaystheological.org.

New Offerings from Practical Resources for
Churches!!!

Tax-Advantaged Giving
Guest Post: Horizons Stewardship

The program year is already in full swing,
and soon enough, you will be wrapping up
another year of ministry. Now is the time to
consider how you will engage your donors
during this important giving season by
encouraging tax-advantaged giving.

It is true that reducing tax liability is not a
primary motivator for giving. However, today’s donors are savvy about leveraging their
contributions to take advantage of tax deductions. Promoting tax-advantaged giving
can help your donors maximize their gift to your church and provide substantial year-
end funding for your important ministries.

What are some of the primary ways donors can leverage their gifts and avoid
unnecessary taxation?

Did you miss these webinars?
Encouraging Year End Giving
Leaders - Scott McKenzie, Jennifer Williams
Finish Strong 2022

Should You Do a "Second Annual" Pledge Drive?
Leader: Cesie Delve Scheuermann & Julia Frisbie
IRA Rollover Handout 2020
2020 Year End Flyer
January pledge letter
January pledge letter for those 70.5 years+

What's Next for the Offering Plate?
Leaders - Scott McKenzie, Jennifer Williams
REVOLVING DOOR OFFERING TALKS v2
Sample Scripts for Offering Talks

Here is a link to the Stewardship & Finance page of our Online Resource Center 

Here is a list of some of my favorite Stewardship Recorded Webinars, click blue links
to watch.

Narrative Budgets: You can do this!
Leader: Cesie Delve Scheuerman

http://www.pathwaystheological.org/
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDco9DXle1TrIwXG-Ogr9Nz0un7-b8uxDp_aXeQZrm59Uh_5iUxmq17AKD6ZdEsc2MAmre5Ze7bPMsg4XavmA9C_PR782lKlTEA==&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDVBsU0KPi6ViYrpkmS7wv96Dx5ipMxnyxWMesCzt3sA3M-Ilef3yLYL7-IRdaAQkXTuPkg4ImeE4hRT0g4jOERZgEE31wggvIbWoavIlH4F2No3PdPQYF5mSiXtywI8x2_rCqOhrXBEBYHWZ6UiYaXg=&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDco9DXle1TrIHz6VnI6AK8paeZMAiH-nlLG-LTs6TIYz3JCYqMv5kbFgNhGFD49gNrLD041e6I763xcaBJiTeY2F7hchLYtmJ1F5GuZKY2JZPWvITsAZkppu0SpqsIlvXAXEKpMjiuD2dp5nv2UT2A4Vq1d4rVDbzhpVGRPKFWo2zkEXlPQW8p1Iq5Vut1kVvg==&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDdcUytgribCYgdmXaUxi7FV804L8mi0kdN2mVHXykLARRINLjcHBJg9vOK8EONenypzPTA5eJz1Qbkg5f_nu9UyLWljuphUnkCzLsvAEgw5v6uqjLyj9BZBfe_jEt7tRbztm2H5Gb209&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDco9DXle1TrIbEkqCJK9kZ7IxAYhh7JuBQ8nSNjhAhCO6vdmm-Eb-qq5opq-ypxDcImY7xuSRX22T2tAdqctePVxtHSimqwfp_xsyr7YVWmQ4ulmaDVpEdGQ2OHtr75FBc4NdQJyRuErF3fg7fpd3pTWAUCRp2mjX8YyCVRsvH9m&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDco9DXle1TrI5VZi6t4SXx91Rvikdx7ALBp66pso-CaKovnYs_r4JcuvDTZiHOs5z29_CliGdCmCAuahlTyqFokFg_TVTfS2J3w_WTonzX8PJsg5_L8xmgSnbra4o-Z_Fg6K2XdDPa5LQaCSJXBTdW4f3KTB_1OFBe_arkzx_dVg&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDco9DXle1TrIofc85Fu2gt9UCWAJgKR_dN0vuF_cqUIaxTUuRlSem2OhC57JNnbvHKLSRShKhCrZcKykRohOeznowPCxdqn9wMMvUaasNLwg9lhjPOzIH53dcfT_NEFmQC-Y_-a1eYRN2l-TLz8H1JSthQ_tovF_QX4fomQIKuDz&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDco9DXle1TrIvOcYPklWqV5NXY5NRBgO0QkgfET990sFBjhItGt84ZNCx3LQptQoDv-SSavtMexddaerxRDu3o1t_8sd3AYII1qCQPMAFarQ2FHotNP3a_KHPtS_fRK2i-G9ArX0Mrw9I8-09JDj_2NCz48nWEB7K7gtA7KMauqgqQEiXCnZW-A=&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDQPci4hkHkCWIWzQmxsVh_XIUI7WHusrAaBbf6HvkQxZ7jtQdnN7VUZMsEuR-wflAHBI_WwzInUXPv2Hp_zX9-gGeplNWvMTIKPdsycVZi7oiyc1nNC_M45d8NVu4M1iZ7URF1R-loeHvr2lNVYIp7Q=&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDco9DXle1TrIKFwX3gt5-OH_-t_NECJ4v3WiSAYUQ23Q6GxdgM7htK-ySOiqkw8NemGE-vhPLCgU5NoY9sit8zcna6uB_a2riK8ZDpgnQQGfIsoYyuSaaUNbO-qRk55MexPNfum1BOmEmLxGb9ueXt95ULsLFR2iMITNW1KMgS0ZS9vne4D6qUM=&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
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Increasing Joy, Increasing Generosity in Your Congregation
Increasing Joy, Increasing Generosity Handout
Leader: Cesie Delve Scheuermann

Unlocking the Secrets of Bountiful Generosity Session 1
Unlocking the Secrets of Bountiful Generosity Session 2
Leaders: Kristine Miller & Scott McKenzie

SALT is an Emmy Award winning, not-for-profit production company dedicated to
the craft of visual storytelling. We love creating stories with sparkle and
imagination, lovely little windows through which the world can catch a glimpse of
who you are and what you do.  My favorite place to download letters and graphics
for a Stewardship Campaign these are not free but reasonably priced.

For the latest news click here

The Online Learning Platform of the United Church of Christ

How to Contact Vermont Conference Staff

Conference Minister: Rev. Dr. Lynn Bujnak llbvtc@gmail.com
Associate Conference Minister: Rev. Paul Sangree sangreepucc@gmail.com

Office Administrator: Elise Foster    vermontconference@gmail.com
Ministries Coordinator: Rev. Jackie Lingelbach  vtconmincoor@gmail.com

Bookkeeper: Tanya Frazier  vtcfinanceucc@gmail.com

DEADLINE for E-Kit News must be received by Tuesday of each week.
​ Please send any and all information to vermontconference@gmail.com.

Thank You for Your Support!

Our Churches Wider Mission Basic Support, Association Dues, and
​Friends of the Vermont Conference make this communication possible.

Donate

Connect with us

 ​  ​
visit our website at http://www.vtcucc.org/

Your copy should address 3 key questions: Who am I writing for? (Audience) Why
should they care? (Benefit) What do I want them to do here? (Call-to-Action)

Create a great offer by adding words like "free" "personalized" "complimentary" or
"customized." A sense of urgency often helps readers take an action, so think about
inserting phrases like "for a limited time only" or "only 7 remaining!"

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDRsBar9gxqhZD9YY3kD6kbw_mVhxpZWsImvEmgalbje4CGRUgar2PHFSGkCKDY1opvgv3oH0QV3940CDGw9JtncxQM69FL7vCEodxeut72JjlcPECC7uaTkwgiTBLP29u7YdSizdj-dc&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDVBsU0KPi6VihHPXDCU66HX9ejBxdTe6Bp0923IxvNMZDYdbfxKG_BpigU8EdU1lxM7uARE-hOC4eqHofjSm7RXLufoHYHuVpmoz74_cBTN2mNuJEgcUddmD9RqhEbPBdw9hZV7e7TbWiwMmquSRcF7amTDq-xuTzTXkx02Yk9nGJUwtGEhXplSsCia1h3xznQ==&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDVBsU0KPi6ViDbZUqGPOYMjHc8mKjJg6oQDdCXeZu-GVL3lfzccJxZUNVZHzE6X3DlSayR7r7MPf11i6l1d5bAAP6cnm5D2XGahbCKzpcv_2ZP_ehcTYUh05orusbXKCOndh3ovUm9lhn9eOAenvplg=&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDVBsU0KPi6VinViOb2YYE7yJh7Q6wsLcjKGTMwHVKdLN1Maq7h-taTIEgxbJkNITlRf4bwMRAFVqDnNQJdy789qKkqhlu20Y7sD8XNFl8ip_ISqqQD3q-tE8VDKwD1bOVrkvrUGbSQOpEcATAX4oJFE=&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDVBsU0KPi6Viq-zf618Je9zhQJIyldzgnfZqotNUZ-gLbp-5Ucc0yahESMvbjREJzDcck9SZzBD9vypu7m73B4hfeQlz4R7dn-fgp_Vvn-HUlayFoqPRqGY=&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001pFEnoy1-Kf0jdQUuE0Ndyf5MRxx5Qn_w4wxu7lbc6xgwHgA7G0yBDVBsU0KPi6ViRePNA1WhhcNugXW1sVKPt2RPyMJ59-j78D7oaqxa3veHkuWjGexD8bzRbB4UY78NVRnBcHcEqT38Vtw1ynR33BGA4SbjxDS5knRTHblVDw8g0QhfI5CDzCApNwRq0Vk-&c=zqVK4Gs8VByrCl3ppch76-gcjYsxWa4Gyzh4InP4NUZkt8v5vHyohw==&ch=mnMulkRTcfe_OCMmMMZ-QDHLb6zjYNMOlOckrwqGH3LahmIxnSyx1Q==
https://www.ucc.org/news/
http://frontline-faith.teachable.com
mailto:llbvtc@gmail.com
mailto:sangreepucc@gmail.com
mailto:vermontconference@gmail.com
mailto:vtconmincoor@gmail.com
mailto:vtcfinanceucc@gmail.com
mailto:vermontconference@gmail.com
https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=tYgT1GfNxRUldiimjHMvOcQL3bGNtz3dTXnFZ20HiiNskSODEa-Up5lt373GHnco2evTpo0mld6BrVzd2nG0p54c2EaoxWtr5qwR5k-BCeM=&ver=3
https://www.facebook.com/Vermont.Conference.UCC/
https://www.youtube.com/user/VTCUCC
http://www.vtcucc.org/



